
HOW TO RETREIVE YOUR VA DISABILITY RATING LETTER 
 
 

Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife will not accept documents that contain a medical 
diagnosis or other personal medical information.  Your VA Disability Rating Letter should only 
contain your disability rating percentage.  If WDFW staff receives documents with any medical 
information, they will not be able to process your application and your VA letter will be returned. 
   

If you are enrolled in eBenefits, you can access your VA letter at:  www.ebenefits.va.gov  
 
Users need to login using to your "premium" account.  Recently separated personnel are required to 
have a premium account before they separate.   
 
Login using your Common Access Card “CAC” card, or password… click on "Manage my Documents" at 
the top of the page, then follow the directions: 
 
STEP  1:  Confirm address on file, next... 
STEP 2:  Select the “Benefits Summary” letter from the list... 
STEP 3:  Double click to open... that will open the letter in a NEW web window, pop-up blockers may 
be an issue...   
 
Print a copy for the Fish and Wildlife Reduced Fees Application, and save a copy for yourself.    

 
If you have any trouble with eBenefis,  please contact your Washington State Department of 
Veterans Affairs at 1-800-562-2308 for assistance.  
 
You can also get the verification letter from your POA (Power of Attorney) that helped you file 
your VA claim, such as the American Legion, VFW (Veterans of Foreign War), AMVETS, or DAV. 
 
You can also contact the federal VA office at 1-800-827-1000, to request a letter. 
 
We hope this helps you in your application process. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Washington Department of Fish and Wildlife 
600 Capitol Way North 
Olympia, WA  98501-1091 
(360) 902-2464 

 

 

http://www.ebenefits.va.gov/

